June Prayer Letter


Just last week we had our most important event of the year, our Mission’s Conference.  We invited three national missionaries to be with us from Santiago, Chile, Salta, Argentina and Buenos Aires, Argentina.   On Saturday night we had an International Dinner with all three of the missionaries preaching and then Sunday, preaching in both churches throughout the day.  We had an attendance of 117 for the International Dinner on Saturday night with some first-time visitors and 5 of them received Christ as their Saviour, including an older gentleman in his 70's.  The night was a blessing with the special music, the presentation of gifts for the missionaries and the international food. On Sunday night we collected the Faith Promise Cards as well as divided the offering between the three missionaries.  The people sacrificially gave gifts to our missionaries along with a large offering and many committed to Faith Promise.  Throughout the services the people gave over 879 pesos which is close to $300.  Our prayer is that God continues to call people to His service. Many of the young people have given their lives to the Lord's service and God has put a spirit of enthusiasm in the church. 

 


In the month of May, we started the English classes once again.  We use the English classes as a means to invite people to church and to share the gospel.  We have many young people from the church that come and sit with the people to become their friends and invite them to church.  We have seen many blessings and good results from the English Class and are praying that the Lord uses it. 

 


The Lord continues to bless us with workers and people who love the Lord.  On the last Sundays of the month three men from the church who are studying to be preachers preach.  It has been a blessing.  We are praying that God will use all these young men to serve Him.  

We praise the Lord for what He is doing here in Argentina.  Without your help none of this would be possible.  Please continue to pray for the ministries here and especially for some more missionaries to surrender to Argentina.  There is a great need here with many cities that have no Bible-preaching churches.   There are many open doors, but very few  workers.   


We would like everyone to know that we also have an Email Update that we send out more regularly, letting people know what is going on in the ministry here.  If you would like to receive this update, please email me or sign up on our website, www.reachingall.com.

This summer we are expecting a couple youth groups to visit us – the Lighthouse Baptist Church in Columbus, Georgia and also some young men from Calvary Baptist Church in Smyrna, Georgia.   We would love to show as many young people as possible the need here in Argentina.  If you are interested in planning a trip for this year or the next, please feel free to call or email.  Our home phone number is 770-456-5667. It is a stateside number that rings in our home here in Argentina.  


From June 6-10, I will be traveling to the states for the Baptist Camp for World Evangelism.  It will be an exciting week of missions for many young people.  The prayer and hope is that God will use the time to call some of these young people to come and work with us here in Argentina. 


Thank you for your faithful prayers and support.  I pray that God’s Will be done in and through our lives.
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